
Robert  Stebbins  to  Conclude
Tenure as SEC General Counsel
The Securities and Exchange Commission announced December 8,
2020 “that Robert B. Stebbins will conclude his tenure as
General Counsel in early January, after serving over three and
a half years as the agency’s chief legal officer,” announced
U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission in a Press Release.

“During his tenure, Mr. Stebbins led the Office of the General
Counsel (OGC), which includes over 150 professionals and is
responsible  for  supporting  a  wide  range  of  key  functions
across  the  agency.  The  office  advises  on  all  rulemaking,
guidance  and  other  Commission  and  staff  policy  matters;
advises on all Commission enforcement actions; litigates non-
enforcement  matters  and  appeals  on  behalf  of  the  agency;
advises on matters related to the Commission’s budget, real
estate leasing, intellectual property disputes, personnel and
EEO  proceedings,  and  labor  relations  and  collective
bargaining; and prepares Commission opinions in adjudications
heard by the Commission. OGC also provides legal analysis and
advice to the Commission, to the individual Commissioners and
to the Commission’s five divisions and 24 offices as to the
federal securities laws, administrative laws and other laws
that  affect  independent  agencies  and  as  to  judicial,
legislative and other developments affecting the Commission’s
mission and operations.”

Read the article.
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